
 
 

Glasgow Chamber of Commerce 

Meeting Minutes 

August 10, 2022 

 

Attendance 

Ruth Jones, Lydia Wagy, Scott Morris, Brenda Utlaut, J.Y. Miller, Cheryl Adams, Diana Clarke, 

Tara Davis, Cycle Fehling, Kimberly Reckner, Marilyn Fuemmeler, Nikki Gouge, Lisa 

Fuemmeler, and Aaron Fuemmeler. 

Meeting Called to Order 

The meeting was called to order by President, Lydia Wagy. 

Approval of Minutes 

Minutes from the July 13, 2022, meeting was distributed to all participants. A motion was made 

to approve the minutes by Scott Morris and seconded by Marilyn Fuemmeler.  The motion 

passed. 

Treasurers Report 

Brenda Utlaut presented the following budget: 

    General Fund       $5,146.64 

     Event Fund                         $7,367.88 

    I-MM Account                     $4,252.04 

    Wi-Fi Account                          $342.00 

A motion was made to approve the Treasurers report by Cheryl Adams and seconded by Nikki 

Gouge. The motion passed. 

Old Business 

A report was given by Tara Davis on the Glasgow Zine project that is being done by Devyn 

Monnig. The project is going well, and it is a 12-page document that highlights all of Glasgow’s 

local businesses and provides a map. Can the cost of printing be split with Main Street? Also, 

can it be shared electronically on our website? The cost is $1,020.00. Scott Morris made a 

motion to approve funds up to $1,250 for printing and split the cost with the Main Street 

organization. Brenda Uthlaut seconded the motion. The motion passed. 

In the future all questions relating to this project can be directed to Tara Davis and the 

Advertising Committee will approve details of the document and bring a final decision to 



 
 

Chamber for approval before printing. The members of this committee are Cycle Fehling, 

Marilyn Fuemmeler, Samantha Fehling, and Lisa Nugent. 

Tara Davis gave an update on our Social Media presence and stated that 1,900 people have 

viewed our ads. All the businesses met the deadline for posting ads this week. 

Kim Reckner gave an update on our Samaris website and stated that minutes and agendas of our 

meetings have been posted. The Wine Walk information is ready to go. As a point of information 

Ms. Reckner stated that 8% of gross revenue should be spent on advertising. 

More information will be shared at our next meeting on the status of our 501(c) account with the 

state. 

New Business 

Lydia Wagy stated that Chamber needs a debit card to conduct business and make payments. The 

card would be issued in Brenda Uthlaut’s name since she is the Treasurer. A motion to approve 

this was made by Cheryl Adams and seconded by Diana Clarke. An amendment was made to the 

initial motion to approve the debit card with access to the General Fund account. Cheryl Adams 

seconded the motion. The motion passed. 


